Selectmen's meeting January 8, 1980

Present: Hoxie, Ronnie, Marcia

- 1.) The issue of Eva Lord came up in terms of several questions regarding the house, legal arrangements, spending money, etc. Ronnie is to talk to Doctor DiBiaso regarding this in more detail.
- 2.) Street light to be installed at the end of Route 5 has been ordered.
- 3.) Radia Alrm System has been ordered through Commercial Distributors
- 4.) Bill received a letter from Waterboro Selectmen stating that they are no going to submit any article in the town report this year for town money to go to York County Projects or programs. Ronnie suggested that the Selectmen here take a closer look at these county projects to see just what benefits we are asking the town to pay for.
- 5.) Date for Budget meeting has been set for 1/21/80 on Monday might. a) an article is to go into the shopping Guide this coming monday to notify citizens; b)special notice for Federal Revenue Sharing Funds; c) notice to get articles in no later than 1/21/80
- 6) There is to be a Dump meeting this Thursday night at Bills house for the appointed committee Selectmen. Marcia to contact specified Selectmen in the other 4 towns.
- 7.) Do a letter to Luidas Normantas to get his figure for the cost of next years waste disposal to be submitted by 1/20/80.
- 8.) Letter received from Cornish Water Co. via Doctor to discontinue plowing out of hydrants duming storms. Bill will contact Maine Municipal and/or Public Utilities to check on this.
- 9.) Also received bill from Cornish Water Co. one of which was for hydrant rental which had increased. After discussing it Bill and Ronnie decided that, since this money is approved from Fed. Rev. Sharing Funds that this increase would have to go before a vote of the town (just as the increase for additional money for waste disposal) by a special town meeting. Payment is to be sent to cover only the approved amount of \$1200 and a letter is to accompany this.

The warrant was signed.

Meeting adjourned at approx. 9:30 P.M.

Submitted by Marcia Pendexter, Secretary

There was no Sælectmen's meeting on December 25th due to the holiday. The warrant was signed ahead of time at the Dec. 11th meeting, and it was checked by Ronnie before it was submitted to Charlene Humphrey, Treasurer

M. Pendexter, Secretary